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CARU Recommends USA  BMX/BMX Canada Modify Website to Better 
Protect Children’s Privacy  

Company Agrees to Do So 
 

New York, NY – September 6, 2012– The Children’s Advertising Review Unit has recommended 

that the USA BMX/BMX Canada modify its website – www.usabmx.com – to better protect 

children’s privacy. The company has agreed to do so. 

CARU is an investigative unit of the advertising industry system of self-regulation. It is 

administered by the Council of Better Business Bureaus.  

The website came to the attention of CARU through CARU’s routine monitoring. CARU 

monitors websites for compliance with CARU’s Self-Regulatory Program for Children’s 

Advertising, including guidelines on Online Privacy Protection, as well as with the federal 

Children’s Online Privacy Protection Act (COPPA).   

An advertisement in Sports Illustrated Kids Magazine featured several children on BMX 

bikes.  Children were invited, via the advertisement, to race their bikes at different locations 

around the United States in connection with a special event called “Olympic Day 2012.” 

The ad directed readers to register at www.usabmx.com.  

Upon its initial review, CARU determined that the site’s registration feature allowed visitors 

to post both first and last name, email address, and password, but did not screen for age to 

determine whether a potential member was under 13.   

CARU was concerned that the operator did not have in place neutral age screening 

mechanism prior to the collection of personally identifiable information. 

Upon receiving CARU’s initial inquiry, the operator stated that it would make the necessary 

changes to bring the site into compliance with the CARU’s guidelines and COPPA.  

The company, in its operator’s statement, said it accepted “CARU's decision in its entirety” 

and would modify its website in accordance with CARU's guidelines. 
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CARU's inquiry was conducted under NAD/CARU/NARB Procedures for the Voluntary Self-
Regulation of National Advertising.  Details of the initial inquiry, CARU's decision, and the 
advertiser's response will be included in the next NAD/CARU Case Report. 
 
About Advertising Industry Self-Regulation:  The Advertising Self-Regulatory Council establishes the policies 
and procedures for advertising industry self-regulation, including the National Advertising Division (NAD), 
Children’s Advertising Review Unit (CARU), National Advertising Review Board (NARB), Electronic Retailing Self-
Regulation Program (ERSP) and Online Interest-Based Advertising Accountability Program (Accountability 
Program.) The self-regulatory system is administered by the Council of Better Business Bureaus. 

 
Self-regulation is good for consumers. The self-regulatory system monitors the marketplace, 
holds advertisers responsible for their claims and practices and tracks emerging issues and 
trends. Self-regulation is good for advertisers. Rigorous review serves to encourage consumer 
trust; the self-regulatory system offers an expert, cost-efficient, meaningful alternative to 
litigation and provides a framework for the development of a self-regulatory to emerging issues.  
 

To learn more about supporting advertising industry self-regulation, please visit us at: www.asrcreviews.org.  
 

 

 

 

 

 


